
COMMANDING GENERAL'S POLICY STATEMENT ON SUPPORT FOR 

THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE {DOD) PRIORITY PLACEMENT 

PROGRAM 

DoD Instruction 1400.25 of 6 April 2009 and the DoD Priority 

Placement Program Handbook of July 2011, minimizes the 

adverse effects on employees caused by actions such as, but 

not limited to, reductions-in-force, base closures, realignments, 

consolidations, contracting out, position classification decisions, 

rotation from overseas, and transfers of function . 

The Priority Placement Program is the primary vehicle for 

implementing this policy throughout the DoD. This program is a 

strong, unified, defense-wide effort that impacts on 

recruitment and placement by matching vacancies against the registration of surplus employees. 

The objectives of the Priority Placement Program have my personal support and I am committed 

to its utilization. I expect the support of managers and supervisors at all levels in providing 

placement assistance to the well qualified, displaced DOD employees registered. We need each 

civilian fighting position manned with professionals, skilled and qualified to accomplish the mission 

assigned. With your support, the objectives of the Priority Placement Program can be achieved 

and we will continue to serve as a model for other federal agencies in caring for our employees. 

c--~~_:_}\ 
T. D. WEIDLEY 

Brigadier General, U.S. Marine Corps 

Commanding General 

Marine Corps Installations East - Marine Corps Base Camp Lejeune 

For further guidance or assistance related to the DoD PPP, my point of contact is the MCIEAST-MCB 

CAMLEJ Civilian Human Resource Office at (910} 451-2763. 


